
PASTORAL CONCERNS 
 
The Rev. David Ensign, pastor, Clarendon Presbyterian Church, mother, Jane Harrigan Ensign, 91. died peacefully on 
July 31, 2019, in Chattanooga, surrounded by her loving family. A memorial service was held on Saturday, Aug. 10, at 
Northside Presbyterian Church.  

The Rev. Diane Hutchins, HR, fell in June and broke her pelvis. She is now home and is recovering after spending some 
time in rehab. At this time, it is difficult for Diane to talk, so she prefers not to be called. Cards and emails, along with 
prayers and words of encouragement, would be greatly appreciated.  Here is her information: 
9109 Parliament Dr 
Burke, VA 22015 
hutchinsdiane@aol.com  

The Rev. David Jordan-Haas of the Vienna Church, On Thursday, July 18, 2019 at 5:13 p.m., Pastor David Jordan-Haas 
entered into the glorious presence of his Savior, Jesus. Praise our good, good God for David’s faithful life! Connie and the 
Jordan-Haas families are grateful for your outpouring of prayer and support. David died from hypoxemia respiratory 
failure, but he now has entered into the life that is LIFE. A Service of Witness to the Resurrection of The Reverend David 
Stewart Jordan-Haas was held on Saturday, July 27, 2019, at 10:00 a.m. at Vienna Presbyterian Church, Vienna, Virginia. 
Please keep the Rev. Connie Jordon-Haas and family in your prayers. 

Mary Helen, wife of the Rev. Bob Harris, H.R., died just after midnight July 16.  She had fought multiple myeloma for 
almost a year and developed a galloping pneumonia the previous Saturday night.  Medical staff at Virginia Hospital 
Center did all they could but her body was too weak and immune system compromised.  Her memorial service was July 
29 at 2:00 p.m. at the Rock Spring Congregational Church, 5010 Little Falls Rd., Arlington, VA.  Bob, honorably retired, 
served for nearly 14 years as pastor of the Arlington Presbyterian Church and as interim pastor at Trinity and Little Falls 
in Arlington, Kirkwood in Springfield, and Christ Fairfax.  He led the presbytery's interim pastor group for over a decade. 
 

The Rev. Judith Michaels (Jude) recovering at home following spinal surgery and rehab and can be reached at 202-352-
8200; judedc@starpower.net 

 

Joys 
 

The Rev. Adam C. Bowling and his wife, Erin Kerby Bowling, of First United Presbyterian 
Church of Dale City, VA welcomed a new child of God into the world this past Monday.  

Kerby Elizabeth Bowling 
Born Monday, July 15, 2019 at 8:35 AM 
9 lbs 14.4 oz - 20 inches 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Mark your calendars now for the Installation Service of the Rev. John Molina-Moore, as General Presbyter of National 
Capital Presbytery on Sunday, October 27, 2019, 4:00 p.m., with a reception to follow, at National Presbyterian Church, 
4101 Nebraska Avenue, N.W., Washington, DC, 20016. Invitations will be sent at a later date. 

 

The Presbyterian Church (USA) Office of Public Witness invites you to a morning devotional service on 
Thursday, September 12, at 8:00 a.m.  We hope you will join us for a brief time of worship and fellowship with our 
office, local faith leaders and members of Congress.  The Stated Clerk of the PC(USA), The Reverend Dr. J. Herbert 
Nelson, II, will offer a homily and reflection on the scripture.    

Time: 8:00 – 9:00 a.m. (the service will end at 8:30 a.m. and will be followed by light refreshments) 

Location: 122 Cannon House Office Building, Washington, DC 

Kindly RSVP to Christian.Brooks@pcusa.org  at your earliest convenience. 

 

HOLD THE DATE! The Mid Council Financial Network Planning Team has been working very hard to 
secure a location for the 2019 conference.  We wanted to share this information with you to get it on your calendar, 
with the hopes that you can attend.  This event is a continuing education and training opportunity for synod, presbytery, 
and church financial persons.  We are working with presenters and various others to bring you the most up to date 
information for this conference.  Details are as follows: 
Dates:                                 November 20-22, 2019  
Location:                            Wyndham Virginia Beach Oceanfront 
                                             5700 Atlantic Avenue 
                                             Virginia Beach, VA 23451 
                                             (Group Room Rate $69 + tax) 
Hotel Reservations:         Select the link below and enter requested information: 
https://www.wyndhamhotels.com/groups/hr/2019-mcfn-conference-of-the-presbyterian1 

If making reservations by phone, please call the hotel at (757) 428-7025 and reference the “2019 MCFN Conference of 
the Presbyterian Church” for the reduced rate. Online Registration will open in July.  In the meantime, if you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact me at (888) 728-7228, extension 5542. 
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